Class Visit – Class 2 – Autumn 2015

Many thanks to Class 2 and Miss MacGregor for letting me join them for a morning during a very special week at Orrets Meadow. I wanted to observe a maths session and ask a few questions but I asked to visit during the week when the whole school was "off curriculum" and doing very exciting activities inspired by the books of a popular children's author. Michaela Morgan was due to visit later the same week and each class had chosen one of her books to study. Miss MacGregor very kindly planned a maths session to coincide with my visit which she based on "Happy Birthday Sausage". 

The book is now one of my favourites, a lovely story about a cute dog. It was used to help the children learn about 2D shapes, their names and properties. Everyone enjoyed the story and the subsequent maths lesson. It was great fun trying to draw a sausage dog using individual shapes. The children in class 2 have different levels of tolerance and concentration but all of them were enabled to achieve the lesson objectives. There were times when it was difficult for some of the children to concentrate and a number of strategies were employed to give time out, to reduce stress or to re motivate. The children told me they felt confident that they could ask for help if they didn't understand the lesson. They also knew how to access tools that could help them such as the maths pack. They told me about the traffic light system for showing their level of understanding of the lesson and explained the star and targets in their books. The star means good work, understanding, application or involvement, objectives have been met and the target, is the next stage, a question or task with the aim of aiding progression.

I had a very enjoyable morning. Learnt lots and met a great class. Thank you to all in class 2. I look forward to my next visit.

Caroline Innes
